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Certified Mail – Return Receipt Requested No. 7019 1640 0000 7895 0371 
 

NOTICE OF NON-COMPLIANCE 
 
 RESPONSIBLE PARTY: Candido Zamora, Property Owner 
 
 MAILING ADDRESS: P.O. Box 431, Tierra Amarilla, New Mexico 87575 
 
 LOCATION OF VIOLATION: #90 County Road 328, Tierra Amarilla, New Mexico 87551 
  (LAT 36.72669°, LONG -106.52762°) 
 
This correspondence is a request for voluntary corrective action from the New Mexico Environment 
Department’s Solid Waste Bureau (“SWB”) regarding non-compliance with the New Mexico Solid Waste 
Act (“SWA”), NMSA 1978, Sections 74-9-1 to -42 (1990, as amended through 2011), and the New Mexico 
Solid Waste Rules (“SWR”), 20.9.2 – 20.9.10 NMAC, as specified below. 
 
SWB investigation determined that approximately six or seven plastic bags containing municipal solid 
waste (“MSW”) were placed upon the ground of your property without suitable containerization 
contrary to the requirements of the SWR, 20.9.2.8.B, 20.9.2.8.D and 20.9.2.10.A(1) NMAC, which 
prohibit the storage of non-containerized solid waste, the storage of solid waste in a manner creating a 
nuisance, and the storage of solid waste contrary to the requirements of the SWR, respectively. 
 
On June 7, 2021, I visited the property at #90 County Road 328, Tierra Amarilla, New Mexico (LAT 
36.72669°, LONG -106.52762°) and photographed multiple plastic bags of MSW piled upon the ground, 
apparently because the adjacent 55-gallon drum used for storage of your bagged trash was full.  During 
our conversation, you stated that the bags would be removed and disposed soon, although you did not 
provide a timeline or deadline for proper disposal of the bagged solid waste. 
 
The SWB hereby requests that you provide copies of the disposal tickets verifying the proper disposal of 
this waste at a permitted or registered solid waste facility.  Please contact me at (505) 795-4307 or 
jaime.rodriguez@state.nm.us within 10 calendar days of receipt of this correspondence to verify 
corrective action and to answer any questions regarding this notice.  The failure to respond may result in 
additional enforcement action, which may include the assessment of a civil penalty. 

 
 Issuing Officer: Jaime Rodriguez 
  Enforcement Officer, EA-IV 
  121 Tijeras Ave. NE 
  Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102 
 

 Date: July 27, 2021 
 

 Record Number: ENTS 14945 
 

[  ] Violator          [  ] Officer           [  ] Enforcement Office 
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